
 THE CHILTERN YOUTH FOOTBALL LEAGUE         
(Affiliated to The Bedfordshire FA) 

 
MINUTES OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 

15th OCTOBER 2015 AT 7.30 P.M. AT BEDFORDSHIRE FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION 
 

PRESENT: Mr. R. Shekle, Mr. V. Shekle, Mr. T. Gee, Mr. D. Billington, Mrs. P. Johnson, Mrs. J. Brown, Mrs K. Hall, 
Mr. P. Brown (Patron), Mr. C.J. Davison (President) and Mr. J. Brown (Secretary)  
 
APOLOGIES: Mr. R. Leonard 
 
The General Secretary addressed the committee advising that in light of the recent resignations of both Mr. John 
Parkins (Chairman) and Mr. Brian Fleet (Vice-Chairman), their positions were now vacant and these roles needed 
filling.  The General Secretary recorded the committees thanks to both Mr. Parkins and Mr. Fleet for their hard work 
over a number of years in supporting youth football, both in the CYFL and also in the local area. 
 
Following discussions between the committee Mr. P. Brown and Mr. C. Davison offered to support the league by 
standing as temporary chairman / vice chairman.  It was also noted that Mr. Leonard had also offered his support in 
standing for one of the roles.   
 
Following a unanimous committee vote, Mr. P. Brown was appointed temporary Chairman and Mr. C. Davison was 
appointed temporary Vice-Chairman.  It was agreed that further conversations should be held with Mr. Leonard with 
regards to his role going forward and the committee agreed that there should be further attempts made to recruit 
additional committee members. 
 
Congratulations and thanks were offered to Mr. P. Brown and Mr. C. Davison in respect to their new roles. 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 
 

 Trophy Co-ordinator – in light of Mr. Fleet’s resignation from the committee it was agreed that Mr. Keith 
Swain should be approached to see if he would act as trophy co-ordinator for the coming season.  Mr. Swain 
had acted in this role previously and was aware of the trophy position.  The General Secretary was asked to 
approach Mr. Swain to ask for his assistance. 

 

 ID Card Checking – Mr. R. Shekle and Mr. V. Shekle advised that during their recent ID card checks 
(11/010/15), Blunham Youth were unable to present their player ID cards for inspection during their fixture V 
Watling.  It was agreed that under Rule 8(B), Blunham Youth should be charged with this offence. 

 

 Blundell Road Pitches – Mr. R. Shekle and Mr. V. Shekle reported their concerns over the condition of the 
pitches being used at Blundell Road.  The Treasurer agreed to speak with Luton Borough Council over this 
matter. 

  
Meeting Closed: 20.05 

 

Date of Next Meeting: Monday 9th November, 7.30pm, Bedfordshire Football Association 

http://www.chilternyouthfootballleague.com/

